
Dear [enter MP’s name]

Congratulations on winning this seat at the general election, I am delighted to be writing to you as my local MP.

I work as a British Sign Language/English Interpreter/translator and would like to bring two very urgent issues to your attention and request your support as my constituent MP.

Firstly, you may be aware that in the hours after the election results were announced, the government published its Equality Analysis into Access to Work (the scheme that provides practical support for Deaf and disabled people to gain access to the workplace). (https://www.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/426416/future-of-access-to-work-equality-analysis.pdf).  Reading this report is extremely upsetting as it clearly lays out this government's intentions to restrict Deaf and disabled people, who happen to have high support needs, in their opportunity to work. It mentions "the cheapest option" in regard to BSL interpreting. We are aware that unqualified (Level 3) people are being used to act as interpreters and are often the only option offered to Deaf BSL users.

I am a member of the National Union of British Sign Language Interpreters (NUBSLI), who have worked with others to produce this very short video piece: http://youtu.be/M6gQDJbQF5o

Please take a moment to watch it as it very clearly highlights our concerns. Please do share this video. It takes seven years (on average) to train as a BSL/English Interpreter and is a highly skilled profession. We do not want Deaf people to be forced to use people without the relevant skills in any setting. This leads on to my second issue.

As mentioned in the Equality Analysis, the Crown Commercial Services are attempting to establish a national framework for Interpreting and translation services. This is unworkable for several reasons:

· it is not cost-effective and will not save taxpayers' money
· standards of access will fall
· it is not robust or fit for purpose
• safeguarding is not guaranteed
• there is no choice or control for users
• it will be damaging to SMEs (small and medium sized businesses), creating a monopoly
• it does not allow for equality of access if under-qualified personnel are used
• organisations advising the government are potential suppliers and have commercial interests

NUBSLI is asking for the framework to be scrapped, and established the #ScrapTheFramework campaign in February of this year.  In an open letter opposing the framework we gained over 1,000 signatories in a few days obtaining high-profile support from people such as Len McCluskey, Dame Harriet Walter, Grahame Morris MP, Michael Meacher MP, Sir Gerald Kaufman MP, Rosie Cooper MP, Richard Wilson OBE, Jenny Sealey MBE, Caroline Lucas MP, John McDonnell MP and Teresa Pearce MP. 

I would welcome your support to challenge the government's policy on Access to Work and ask that the framework is scrapped. Deaf BSL users and interpreters need to be fully consulted on any new initiatives.

Please let me know the best way to proceed with this issue. I am happy to attend a surgery should you wish to speak about it in more detail.

Best wishes.

[enter your name]




